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I. HOLIDAYS AND VACATION SCHEDULE 

Attached is a memorandum from Doctor M. T. Harrington, Chancellor 
of the A, and M, College System, concerning holidays and vacation for 
1960-61, May we remind you that the fiscal year ends August 31, 1961, 
If an employee does not use the allotted vacation days prior to August 31, 
only the authorized 10 working days* vacation entitlement can be trans­
ferred to the next fiscal year. Special forms for transfer of vacation 
can be secured from the President's Office, 

J, IN CLOSING 

Among efforts to enhance the quality of Education, made by the NEA 
during its July meeting in Los Angeles, was a proposal to tighten 
teacher-training standards. The following highlights of this proposal 
should be of interest to all of us: 

1, Teacher-training should be upped from 4 to 5 years. 

2, Trainees should have at least a half year of practice teaching. 
Practice teaching should be introduced early in the college career to 
weed out those with no aptitude for the classroom, 

3. For their first year in the field, teachers would get non-renewable 
permits. Only when they fully demonstrate ability to teach, would 
they be recommended for permanent certificates. 

4. Graduate work should include liberal as well as professional educa­
tion. 

Very truly yours, 

E. B. Evans 
P r e s i d e n t  

EBE/blw 
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C O P Y  C O P Y  

TEXAS AGRICULTURAL AND MECHANICAL COLLEGE SYSTEM 

Office of the Chancellor 
College Station,. Texas 

July 8, 1960 

CIRCULAR LETTER NO. 60-2 

TO: Presidents of Colleges and Directors of Services and Agencies 

SUBJECT: Holidays and Vacation Schedule for 1960-61 

During the next fiscal year there will be 15 legal holidays for state 
employees in addition to two weeks' annual leave. Provision is made, how­
ever, for educational institutions to adjust the actual observance of these 
holidays as will permit the most efficient operation. 

Below are listed the holidays authorized for System employees for 
the fiscal year beginning September 1, I960: 

September 5- Labor Day 
November 24 and 25 - Thanksgiving recess 
December 23 at 5:00 p.m. to January 3 at 8:00 a. m. -

Christmas recess including New Year's Day 
March 31 - Spring Holiday 

The additional five days named as holidays by the Legislature will 
be added to the authorized annual leave of two weeks to make a three weeks' 
vacation period for full-time twelve months' employees. The scheduling of 
vacation periods for employees will be administered by the employees' 
immediate supervisor. It is not required that the total vacation be taken 
at one time, but in scheduling vacations, due consideration should be given 
to the efficient operation of the part of the System concerned. 

/s / 
M. T. Harrington 

Chancellor 


